Truro Bike And Walkways Committee

Minutes of Meeting March 8, 2017 Truro Public Safety Facility

Members in Attendance Eric Mays Susan Roderick Karen Snow

Guests none

The meeting commenced at 6:00 p.m. with a quorum and covered the following agenda:

- 1. **Meeting minutes** of the February 1, 2017 meeting were approved.
- 2. Public comments: None
- 3. Outer Cape Bike and Pedestrian Master Plan: Discussed email from Mass DCR to Cape Cod Commission describing plans to proceed with design and permitting of the rail trail extension from LeCount Hollow Road to Route 6. DCR has acquired the right-of-way. The email stated it was DCR's intention to install an asphalt surface in order to accommodate "small wheel" use (e.g. roller blades). The Seashore plans a rebuild of the Head of the Meadow trail in 2018.
- 4. Route 6 bike lane improvements: MassDOT stated work is on the schedule for this spring.
- 5. Truro roadway improvement plan: Tabled

The hyr

- 6. MassDOT safe routes to school program: No update.
- 7. **Next meeting** is scheduled for Wednesday, April 5 at 6:00 p.m. at the Truro Public Safety Facility.

Adjournment: The meeting adjourned at approximately 6:45 pm

Respectfully Submitted,

Eric Mays

Office of Town Clerk
Treasurer - Tax Collector
MAY 11 2017
Received TOWN TRURO